

P.I.E. Tournament & Derby Meetings

Kick-OFF April 28th Bert's Julia Gaylor, Monica Kochel, Linda Bohacek, Carolyn Ra

Linda volunteered to take care of the procurement of beverages and organizing her beverage team for day of.

Monica volunteered to Co-Chair the event with Julia. Will continue to look for a third chair.

Carolyn made interest in learning more about silent auction.

Julia review forms and documents needed for the event with those in attendance. Draft for Solicitation Letter to be drafted and sent in May and will include what last year's donation provided to the school. We will need to review sponsorship levels and update them. Shirt design was discussed possible black? Want to have hats this year, will look for a sponsor after we get a quote for producing. Hook a basket will have block tickets as discussed at wrap up meeting and 50/50 will stick with the traditional tickets and will have three different colors.

2nd Meeting May 21st Goldy's Julia Gaylor, Monica Kochel, Deb Syring, DJ Ruscik

Deb Syring has volunteered to be the third co-chair for the event.

Shirts were discussed further, black has been chosen for the color and the print will be red, white, and blue. Will discuss with SP to start design once we have an idea on the return and what we can expect back from last year's errors. DJ to follow up.

Letters to sponsors and supporters will be delayed to include sponsorship levels and madam, principal letter. DJ will get to me soon and will reach out to principal for his letter again. Working on obtaining mailing list of sponsors/ supporters. Will update and maintain and can share with all events the Hookers have.

IAgler App will be updated, and Eventbrite will also be updated/created. Julia is doing IAngler and Sandy Kerr will work on Eventbrite.

Press release will be updated and ready to go for July Postings to event calendars and social media, website etc.

Adult tournament changes. \$80 per angler no limits on fisherman per boat (must follow safe boating guidelines) Fishing Times will change since the time changes. Honor Start will be at 6am - fishing closes at 2pm. Photo submissions begin time will be determined. Discussed the possibility of trying to get early registration by giving them incentive. Maybe a free hat for each angler registered by the 29th of October.

Event will now end at 4pm and the BBQ will start at noon this year. Changed after reviewing all wrap up notes and taking into consideration the timeline and hungry people!

Rods will need to be ordered this year. We had no leftovers from last year. Will order 125 through Jim Frock at Seven Seas.

DJ Ruscik will head up the Hook a Basket unless someone would like to step up and chair that area. She will be ordering the block tickets as discussed. Dj is working with

merchandise on some items that were donated that we will be giving out to the kids the day of event.

3rd meeting June 16th Bert's – Julia Gaylor, DJ Ruscik, Monica Kochel, Carolyn Ryzanych

Reviewed documents. Time to start soliciting. Press release is ready along with other soliciting documents (madam's letter and principals letter)

Shirts: updated logo is almost done. It will be red, white, and blue. Dj, Monica, and Julia are reaching out to last years shirt sponsors to confirm their commitment to this year. We have decided to have 10 sponsors on the back of the shirt with two sleeve sponsors. With the possibility of having 4 openings for sponsors we will be asking a few places who have not previously been on the shirt if they are interested in participating. This will need to be wrapped up and ready to print July 1st for the shirts to be ready for sale at Mini Mango Mania. Shirts will have 23 hooks. It was discussed as to whether or not to have any short sleeve this year or potentially a different type of design. Still to be determined. Will get totals of shirts ordered from last year and discuss with merchandise.

I-Angler and Eventbright are being set up just need newly updated logo to finish. All Tournament areas of website have been updated for this year's color theme. All documents have been updated to the website on committee page. Once eventbright and langler are complete general marketing on social media, calendars and community pages will be updated and marketing can begin.

Chart of areas still needs volunteers, Signups at general meeting, Julia will post updated chart. Will continue to look for volunteers. Monica and Deb will also be looking for their specific areas they are overseeing. Will send out volunteer opportunities in all upcoming heralds as needed. Database will be utilized as well.

Carolyn and Dj will be working together on Silent Auction and Hook a Basket. Database will be shared with Monica (is cochairing this area), Carolyn and DJ to recruit those who are interested in helping with the tournament and those who live in certain areas of the county to solicit for items for the auctions. They will coordinate their efforts.

DJ will reach out to Steve Phanco and see if he would be interested in doing a cast net for us this year.

Deb is overseeing the site management areas. She will be reaching out to Chris Buntin who took care of this area for the past couple years. Julia will be checking with insurance to see what would need to be done to change the renewal to either July or august to help alleviate some of the stress of pulling permits for event.

Need photographer for event day.

Kids Derby – Monica is overseeing this area, Looking for a chair for registration. Julia Mentioned that Joyce Boyer made an interest in helping with kids activities and that maybe Monica should speak to her about chairing the Kids registration. Monica will be reaching out to Elsie Stearns at Centennial to see if they will sponsor the kids trophies. Monica will then reach out to Crown Trophy to start the ordering process for the individual medals and the slam trophy.

Bikes – Michelle King volunteered to chair this area. Monica will reach out to her to see if she would like to include obtaining the helmets also. Bike works donated the helmets last year. Beth Nelson would be Michelle's go to person for this.

Rods – Jim Frock is ordering our rods. 125 total 30 push button for the younger kids. The company is not owned by the same individual and Jim isn't sure they will extend the same deal to give them to us at cost. But he will ask.

Magnets will be made again this year to give out to the kids for the save the date, Julia will draft to have printed for August.

Entertainment – Molly Brown has already been contacted and will again take care of this again this year! She obtains all the bands, stage and gear to perform at event. Julia suggests we do something nice for her this year. Honorary Hooker and a gift card?

Posters can be drafted as soon as logo is updated. Julia will draft we can begin deploying September. Database for sponsors will be sent out to board and chairs to be updated or added to. Mailing will go out end of June.

Next meeting will be determined by chairs and will be announced at July General meeting.

Notes by: Co-Chair Julia Gaylor 6/27/22